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Last Newsletter for Term 1—2020 

Fraser Park Preschool-7 School Breakfast Club Program is an 

opportunity for all students to meet and  enjoy each other’s 

company and practise our  

School Values  

of RESPECT, CARE, FUN and ENTHUSIASM. 

PLEASE NOTE: 

The photos contained in this 

Newsletter were taken prior 

to social distancing measures 

being introduced due to 

COVID-19. 



   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Phonemic Awareness 

Children from Preschool to Year Three are accessing the Heggerty Phonemic 

Awareness Curriculum.  The focus is on Phonemic Awareness skills and       

activities to develop letter and sound recognition. 

The instruction takes place as a whole class and is brief (10—15 minutes).  

We will be sending home packs to further support learning at home. 

School Colours  Wear Them With Pride 

                  

Diary Dates:                Term Two resumes Monday 27th April 2020 

 
  

 

 

 

Harmony Day is an important celebration of diversity, of getting 

along and working together.  The national colour for Harmony Day 

is ORANGE. 

Students at ‘Fraser’ focussed on respect and belonging. 



 

Leanne Sorensen 

Relief Teacher 

What do you like about Fraser Park?   

Very friendly and welcoming. 

What is top of your bucket list? 

To visit New Zealand. 

What is your favourite colour?   Purple 

What is your favourite food?    

Satay Chicken 

Where were you born?  

Mount Barker 

What is the most EXCITING thing you 

have done?   

Went on the largest roller coaster in the Southern Hemi-

sphere at night! 

What is the one thing that would  surprise peo-

ple to know about you?  

I like preparing pigs for showing. 

Who has inspired you in your life?  

Brad Cohen 

What are you hopes and dreams? 

To make a difference in the lives of children. 

Who would you most like to share a ‘cuppa’ with?   

My sister—we don’t do it often enough. 

It has been a worrying time for 

people with Covid-19 spreading through 

populations of the world and Australia. 

There are preventative measures that we 

can all use to help stop the spread. 

Practising good sneeze/cough hygiene is 

the best defence against viruses. 

Useful strategies:- 

 Wash your hands frequently with soap 

and water, before and after eating and 

after going to the toilet. 

 Cover your cough and sneeze. 

 Dispose of tissues and use soap and 

water. 

 Stay more than 1.5 metres from      

people.   

If we all work together to 

use hand washing and      

social distancing we can 

help to stop Covid-19 and 

stay safe.    

                                             Cheers, Russell                       

 

 

Each class has selected a new text to read and learn about in Term 2. 

Pulyeri— Owl Babies written by Martin Waddell (Narrative) 

Kungari—Big Rain Coming written by Katrina Germein (Narrative) 

Wuldi—Dogs Make Good Pets (Persuasive)  

Wa:nyi—How to Treat a Snake Bite (Procedure) 

If you are planning to Home School your child in Term 2 due to the uncertaintity of 

Covid –19 we will be sending copies of these texts home in your child’s work packs. We will also have 

play boxes and      provocation tables in the classrooms to further explore these texts and will send ide-

as home on how you can replicate these.  

  

 



 

 

   

 

“We acknowledge that the lands on which the Fraser Park Preschool-7 School are located on are the traditional lands for the Ngarrindjeri people. We respect their spiritual relationship with their 

country and acknowledge that their cultural and heritage beliefs are still as important to the living Ngarrindjeri people today.”                        Nguldi Arndu (Welcome)      

         

 

 

 

Learning Together at Fraser Park is a fun place for families with children aged 0-4. Programs     
include playgroups, parenting programs, cooking groups, craft groups, baby playgroups and home 
visits. A free crèche is provided for parent, craft and cooking groups. 

Our playgroups are all about: playing, singing, learning and having fun together. Morning tea is 
provided for the kids and tea, coffee and milo for you. 

New families are always welcome. Drop in for a play on Monday, Wednesday and Friday mornings 
after dropping your older children off at school. 

               For more information call Adele on 0423 020 991 
Adele Greer 
   Manager 

 

This last fortnight has shown what a great team we have 

at Fraser Park. The staff have been amazing as we adopt-

ed extra cleaning processes and worked specifically with 

the children to      understand what needs to be done to 

keep everyone healthy. 

It is important for our children to understand good hygiene.  

We need to be careful not to scare children when they hear 

about the coronavirus. We have been learning about covering 

our mouths when we cough or sneeze, washing our hands and 

that    viruses can make us sick. We have also been    learning 

about social distancing in order to stop us catching viruses 

from other people. 

Other learning the children have had are opportunities to 

engage with this fortnight have included celebrating Har-

mony Day, trying out a scythe,  book making, acting out 

the Dreaming Story of Jolok, and learning about making damper from the 

Dreaming Story The Dove’s Grinding Stones. As part of 

retelling this story the children were able to make their 

own Damper. 

Cheers, Brad 


